School Community Council Meeting Minutes
March 13, 2006

5:15 p.m. – Room 214

Members Present:  Barbara McCahan, Maryanna Swanson, Matthew LaBrie, Carolyn Varin, Annie Kelley, Diane DiNardo, Bruce Parsons, Janice Prescott, Amy Jemery, Anthony Cassarino, Jesse Elderkin, Carol Lurie, Gillian Cavessali, Greg Turmelle, and Peter Gulick
· The first item on the SCC agenda focused on one of the two questions asked by the NEASC which dealt with how the SCC reviews the block schedule.  According to the SCC By-laws, the SCC is supposed to review this every two years.

Committee teachers and guest students spoke very positively about the existing block 
schedule.

After much discussion, the committee decided that they needed to collect data so 
that 
they could review the block schedule.  The areas they wished to collect data on were:

· Discipline

· Failure rates

· Drop out rate

· Attendance

· Class sizes

· Mentoring of new teachers

· Interviewing new teachers regarding the block schedule

· Amount of materials covered in a course (more of less)
· Increase or decrease of scores on Sophomore Testing, ACT’s and SAT’s

· Volume in nurse’s office

· Homework volume/expectations and how it’s utilized by teachers

a. Allowing too much time in class for homework?

b. How are students using this time for homework?

c. How is homework used in the daily teaching of a class?

· Honor roll increase or decrease
· Teacher retention

· The second question on the agenda related to how the SCC representatives from the different towns make themselves know to their constituents so they can accept feedback and concerns.  This item was deferred to the next meeting as time was running out and members needed to get to the sports awards.
· Also discussed was the committee’s request for a presentation from Maura Dougherty updating the committee on the senior seminar program for the next meeting.

· The meeting was adjourned at 6:10 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Janice Prescott

SCC Secretary

March 14, 2006

Dear SCC member,

I thought that we had some great discussion at our March meeting.  We are working on the following questions as they relate to our block schedule and we hope to have compiled the data requested by the committee for our April meeting.  The topics requested for data regarding the block schedule are:

· Discipline

· Failure rates

· Drop out rate

· Attendance

· Class sizes

· Mentoring of new teachers

· Interviewing new teachers regarding the block schedule

· Amount of materials covered in a course (more of less)

· Increase or decrease of scores on Sophomore Testing, ACT’s and SAT’s

· Volume in nurse’s office

· Homework volume/expectations and how it’s utilized by teachers

d. Allowing too much time in class for homework?

e. How are students using this time for homework?

f. How is homework used in the daily teaching of a class?

· Honor roll increase or decrease

· Teacher retention

Along with the above topic, the second question that the committee will be discussing in response to the NEASC for our accreditation is – how do the SCC representatives from the different towns make themselves known to their constituents so they can accept feedback and concerns?

And lastly, the committee would like to have a presentation by Maura Dougherty updating them on the senior seminar program.

The next meeting will be on April 10th at 5:15 p.m. in the Bobcat Café.

Sincerely,

Peter L. Gulick
